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Welcome Back to 2018 

Nau mai haere mai. Welcome to Glenholme School. Glenholme 

School is one of Rotorua’s longest established schools, with a 

loyal and committed community support network. Glenholme 

School has a strong reputation for being a friendly, supportive 

environment, while meeting the needs of our diverse students.  

School Vision Statement: 

Glenholme School provides our 
tamariki with the skills, will and thrill 

to become assessment capable 
learners 

School’s Purpose Statement: 

Glenholme School’s educative 
purpose is to: 

Cause learning 
Serve each learner 

 

Developing each learner holistically is critical in creating 
curious tamariki who think and relate well to others. There 
are overarching principles that Glenholme School believes 

are important for each individual to acquire during their 
Glenholme years. 

 
Cause learning 
 high expectations of success and a desire to achieve 

success 
 assessment capable learners 
 shared language of learning  
 learning dispositions 
 learning processes 
 strong personal connections between students and adults 
 
Serve each learner 
 learning is visible 
 teachers and school leaders are inspired and passionate  
 teachers and school leaders are fundamentally evaluators 

of our practice 
 teachers and school leaders who see learning through the 

eyes of students 
 teachers and school leaders with visible learning 

mindframes 
 

School Values 

Achievement  

Respect 

I am caring  

and considerate 

Responsibility 

I make sensible choices 

Honesty 

I tell the truth 

Pride 

I do my best 

Compulsory   
Sun Hats 

Students must 
wear a sunhat in 
term one when 

they are outside.  
Restricted play 
will be enforced 
for    students 

without a sunhat.  

149 Ranolf Street 

Rotorua 

Ph: 07 3481489 

Email:  
office@glenholme.school.nz 

Website: 

www.glenholme. 

school.nz 



We have a successful values programme based around the themes of Respect,  
Integrity, Diversity and Excellence - R. I. D. E 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visible Learning at Glenholme School 

 We pride ourselves in making learning visible.  

 Learning progressions are displayed in 'learner friendly' language to help our 
learners know how am I going?, where am I going? and where to next?  

 By making learning and progress visible we empower both our learners and 
their parents.  

 We aim to be consistent across the school and make it obvious to the 
learners. 

 We are developing students who understand what they are learning, why 
they are learning and who have high expectations of themselves. 

 We are developing a shared language of learning within our school. 

 

When asking your child/ren how their day was try a different approach. Try 
a Visible Learning approach: 

 Ask your child/ren what their learning intention is, in reading, writing or 
mathematics. 

 Ask your child/ren what their success criteria is,  in reading, writing or 
mathematics. 

 Ask your child/ren what their next step learning is,  in reading, writing or 
mathematics. 
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STAFF ORGANISATION – 2018 

Management – Leaders of Learning 

Principal   Mrs Nancy Macfarlane   nmacfarlane@glenholme.school.nz 

Deputy Principal      Mrs Sarah Thompson   sthompson@glenholme.school.nz 

Assistant Principal   Mrs Molly Norton   mnorton@glenholme.school.nz 

Leader of Learning   Mrs Susan Swann-Eason  sswanneason@glenholme.school.nz 

 

Whakapoungakau Team 

A1 Mrs Sarah Kinsella (Whaea Sarah)  Yr 5/6  skinsella@glenholme.school.nz 

A2 Mr Iain Picken (Mr P)    Yr 5/6  ipicken@glenholme.school.nz 

A3 Mr Mark Everson (Matua Mark)  Yr5/6  meverson@glenholme.school.nz 

A4  Ms Lorraine Raureti (Whaea Lorraine) Yr 5/6  lraureti@glenholme.school.nz 

A5 Ms Kylie Laxton-Blinkhorn (Whaea Kylie) Yr 5/6  klaxton-blinkhorn@glenholme.school.nz  

 Whakapoungakau Team Leader of Learning is Mrs Molly Norton  

      

Tihi-o-Tonga Team 

B1 Mrs Nicola Andrews (Whaea Nicky)  Yr 3/4  nandrews@glenholme.school.nz 

B2 Mrs Jade Rogers (Whaea Jade)         Yr 3/4  jrogers@glenholme.school.nz 

B3 Mrs Allyson Caines (Whaea Allyson)  Yr 3/4  acaines@glenholme.school.nz 

B4 Mrs Tania Wheki (Whaea Tania)  Yr 3/4  twheki@glenholme.school.nz 

B5 Mr Liam Jansen  (Mr Jansen)   Yr 3/4  ljansen@gelnholme.school.nz 

 Tihi-o-Tonga Team Leader of Learning is Whaea Susan   

 

Pukeroa Team 

A6 Mrs Lisa Kiel  (Mrs Kiel)   Yr 2/3  lkiel@glenholme.school.nz 

C6 Miss Sharyn Bridgeman (Whaea Sharyn) Yr 2 sbridgeman@glenholme.school.nz 

C7 Mrs Susan Caudwell (Mrs Caudwell)  Yr 2   scaudwell@glenholme.school.nz 

B6 Miss Lynda Williamson (Miss Williamson)   Yr 2/3  lwilliamson@glenholme.school.nz 

 Pukeroa Team Leader of Learning is Mrs Thompson  

 

Pukehangi Team 

A7 Mrs Monique Palmer (Mrs Palmer)  Yr 1/0  mpalmer@glenholme.school.nz 

C8 Miss Rachel Palmer (Whaea Rachel)  Yr 1  rplamer@glenholme.school.nz 

C9 Miss Anahera Wilcox (Whaea Ana)  Yr 1  awilcox@glenholme.school.nz 

 Pukehangi Team Leader of Learning is Mrs Macfarlane  
 

mailto:lwilliamson@glenholme.school.nz
mailto:sedwards@glenholme.school.nz


Part Time Teachers 

Mrs Melanie Martin Students with Needs  mmartin@glenholme.school.nz 

Miss Kelly Anaru      kanaru@glenholme.school.nz 

Mrs Deb Taylor Pikopiko Programme  dtaylor@glenholme.school.nz 

Mrs Sheree James      sjames@glenholme.school.nz 

Mrs Sheena Hunter      shunter@glenholme.school.nz 

Mrs Jodene Williams      jwilliams@glenholme.school.nz 

 

Administration 

Mrs Lynette Turton (Office Manager)    lturton@glenholme.school.nz 

Miss Kylee Kennedy (Office Assistant)    kkennedy@glenholme.school.nz 

 

Maintenance Officer      Mr Erik Jansen (Matua Erik) 

         Chris Meegan  

Support Staff       

Anne Cooney, Sue Edwards, Paula Christensen, Winiana Nicholls, Mrs Ros Hamblyn,  June 
Paretoa and Aroha Gotz, Blossom Rimaha and Jenna Conroy 

 

Attached Staff 

Resource Teacher of Literacy     

Mrs Sharyn Simpson        ssimpson@glenholme.school.nz 

Mrs Trudy Pound       tpound@glenholme.school.nz 

 

Social Worker In School 

Ange Adlam 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

Chairperson :       Donna Burns    

Staff Representative:   Molly Norton     

Principal:   Nancy Macfarlane   

Parent Representatives:      Chris Allibone 

  Julie Avery 

  Angela Brierley 
Minutes Secretary:       Lynette Turton 

 
Special welcome to our newly appointed teaching staff members Mrs Kiel A6, 

Matua Mark A3, Whaea Lorraine A4, Whaea Jade B2, Whaea Allyson B3, Whaea 

Tania B4, Mr Jansen B5 and Whaea Ana in C9 
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It was fantastic to see all the smiling faces from parents, teachers and students 
alike. Everyone is in good spirits and ready to start the year in a positive frame of 
mind. Glenholme School has a number of exciting learning initiatives for 2018 
that we are looking forward to sharing with parents, whanau and students.  

 School Production 

 Talent Quest 

 Social Science focus 

 Life Education caravan 

 Sports and cultural events 

 See-Saw Blogs 

 

Meet the Teacher Afternoon 

Meet the Teacher afternoon is an informal introduction between parents/ 
caregivers and teachers. This will be held Thursday 8th February from 3.15pm 
until 5.30pm. Pop into the class and meet your child/rens teacher. 

 

Teacher Only Day 

School will be closed for instruction on Friday 23rd February. Staff will be 
undertaking professional development on site. 

 

School Donations 2018 

Glenholme School 2018 donation will remain at $20.00 a term per student or 
$70.00 for the year if paid in full during Term One. If you have 2 or more children 
and pay in the first term you will only need to pay $60 per child for the year. 

School donations are greatly appreciated. Donations from parents and whanau 
are wisely allocated toward student special programmes. Please consider 
supporting the school and making provisions for our students that they may miss 
out on if donations are not made. Parents are welcome to set up automatic 
payments to cover School donations for the year or use the EFTPOS facilities. 

 

School Term Dates - 2018 

Term One:  Wednesday 31st Jan– 13th April        

Term Two:  30th April – 6th July         

Term Three: 23rd
 
July – 28th September        

Term Four : 15
th
 October – 19

th
 December 

 

 

 



Sun Hats 

Students must wear a sunhat in term one when they are outside. Restricted play 
will be enforced for students without a sunhat. Could you please provide your 
child with a named sunhat. 

 

Parking 

Please be mindful of the safety of the students when you are driving to school.  

A reminder to parents and caregivers who are dropping off or picking up children 
you need to park on the road on either Miller Street or Ranolf Street.  Please also 
use the pedestrian crossing when you are crossing the road, this is a good 
example to the children. 

The car park in the school grounds is for Staff parking. 

 

Back to School Requirements for 2018 

Glenholme School has teamed up with OfficeMax to make Back to School easy!   

All your child’s school stationery list requirements are uploaded online at 
myschool.co.nz to make it easy for you to purchase your child’s back to school 
requirements. Simply search for our school, select your child's class and/or subject 
lists and follow the instructions on the website. 

Buying through OfficeMax MySchool also earns School Rewards for our school 
which we can redeem for much needed educational supplies, equipment for our 
classrooms or to help those students in need. 

OfficeMax MySchool makes Back to School easy for you with these great 
benefits: 

Shop Your Way - online at myschool.co.nz, freephone 0800 724 440 or in your 
local OfficeMax store. 

Price Match Promise - find a lower price and OfficeMax will match it. 

Free Delivery - for orders over $46. Choose delivery to home or work at a time 
that suits you. 

Save valuable holiday time - avoid busy shopping malls and traffic queues by 
shopping online from the comfort of your home so your child starts the year 
with the correct stationery supplies. 

Multiple Payment Options - including secure internet banking, credit/debit card 
and cash in your local OfficeMax store. 

School Donations & Other Charges - these can be paid online at 
myschool.co.nz and will show as a separate transaction on your credit/debit 
card. These will be charged when you place your order. 

 

Page 6 



Page 7 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Glenholme School Enrolment Scheme 

In order to avoid overcrowding or the likelihood of overcrowding, the board 
of trustees of Glenholme School has adopted an enrolment scheme which 
has been approved by the Ministry of Education.  

The enrolment scheme will be effective as of 31st January 2018. 

 

Under the scheme, students will be enrolled if they live within the home 
zone described below: 

Start at the intersection of Fenton Street and Victoria Street.  Travel south along Fenton Street, 
capturing only odd numbered addresses, to the intersection of Gwendoline Street and Fenton 

Street. 

Travel west along Gwendoline Street, capturing addresses on both sides of this road.  From 23B 
Gwendoline Street, travel west along the boundary with Arikikapakapa Golf Course (behind 
houses on Sophia Street).  At the rear of 70 Sophia Street, travel north to reach the roadway 
(Sophia Street), and then continue west to capture all addresses along Sophia Street to reach 

Old Taupo Road. 

Travel north along Old Taupo Road, capturing even numbered addresses only, to the intersection 

of Old Taupo Road, Otonga Road and Devon Street/Devon Street West.   

Travel west to 155 Devon Street West, capturing odd numbered addresses only.  From here the 
boundary continues in a northerly direction to capture addresses on Toru Street and the 
Manuka Crescent Reserve and tennis courts.  Continue to the intersection of Hillcrest Ave and 
Garden Place.  All addresses on Garden Place are included in the zone.   
Travel east along Hillcrest Ave to the intersection of Old Taupo Road and Hillcrest Ave (only 
address numbers 3 – 51 Hillcrest Ave and 4 – 40 Hillcrest Ave are included in the zone).  
Continue north along Old Taupo Road, capturing even numbered addresses only, to reach the 

intersection of Pererika Street and Old Taupo Road. 

Travel east along Pererika Street, capturing even numbered addresses only, to reach the 

intersection of Ranolf Street and Pererika Street. 

Travel south along Ranolf Street, capturing odd-numbered addresses only, to the intersection of 

Victoria Street and Ranolf Street.   

Travel east along Victoria Street to Fenton Street, capturing even numbered addresses only. 

The zone boundary ends at the intersection of Victoria Street and Fenton Street. 

 

The enrolment of out of zone students is governed by the provisions of the 
Education Act 1989. 

The enrolment scheme, which includes a precise description of the home 
zone and map, may be viewed at the school office, where copies of the 
scheme are also available. 

 

 
 

 



Glenholme School Enrolment Scheme 

The board invites applications from parents who wish to enrol their 
sons and daughters at Glenholme School for next year. 

Enrolment at Glenholme School is governed by an enrolment scheme, 
details of which are available from the school office. 

The board has determined that some places are likely to be available 
for Year 1-6 out of zone students next year in term two. The exact 
number of places will depend on the number of applications received 
from students who live within the school’s home zone. 

Details relating to the second enrolment period is as follows. 

 Length of enrolment period: 30th April to the 6th July 

 Deadline for receipt of applications: 16th March 2018 

 Date of Ballot: 19th March 2018 

Glenholme School 2018 Young Leaders 

Congratulations to the Year 6 students who have been selected as the 2017 
Glenholme School Young Leaders. The staff and students are confident you will 
make us proud of your coming efforts, achievements and contribution to 
Glenholme School. 

A1 -  Kaprice Mita, Upuia Richel, Jessika Holt, 

A2 -  Addasyn Moyce, Finn Brierley, David Walker, Sol Rogers, Tayla Burns, 
 Hunter Ropata, Shaniqua Lord,  

A3 -  Jasmine Baume, Easton Jacomb, Purity Rimaha 

A4 -  Dhrutika Patel 

A5 -  Nevaeh Le Comte, Harriette Davies, Rachel Lochead,  
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Donna Burns     Nancy Macfarlane     Molly Norton     Angie Brierley     Chris Allibone         Julie Avery 
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Pita Pit School Lunch Programme 
Glenholme School students can now enjoy a 
healthy, notorious and delicious meal at 
school. Pita Pit Rotorua has partnered up with 
and Lunchonline to provide a service that will 
deliver great food on time to our tamariki. 
Parents and Caregivers will find the ordering platform easy to use, and can make 
an order right up until 9am of the day they want lunch for their child/ren. 

 

How does it work? 

Lunchonline is a service which allows parents to order and pay for school 
lunches on line. Parents can place order prior to 9am. The orders are then 
printed onto labels at Pita Pit. The labels contain the child's name, classroom and 
their entire order. The Pitas are then made fresh, labelled, organised into 
classrooms and delivered by Pita pit to the school at 12.30pm on a Tuesday and 
a Thursday each week. 

 

How does Lunchonline (LOL) work? 

 Parents register and open an account on www.lunchonline.co.nz 

 Each account can have one or more children.  

 When a student is set up on the account, they are attached to a school.  

 An order is placed for a student selecting Pita Pit in the Food provider’s 
menu. 

 There is a minimum amount of $10.00 initial credit required, which can be 
credited to the account via credit card or internet banking.  

 When the credit is used, the account can be topped up as required. 

 At anytime the account can be closed and the credit balance refunded (less 
a small administration fee which is waived at the end of the school year). 

 Orders can be placed many days in advance. 

 Pita Pit has a 9am cut-off time for orders. 

 Orders can be cancelled up until the cut-off time so if an order has been 
made in advance and the child is sick on that day, it is  a very easy matter to 
cancel the order. 

 The account will be credited with the value of the cancelled order. 

 For more information go to www.lunchonline.co.nz 

 Pitas come with a choice of bread. 

 Pitas come with a choice of fillings. 

 Pitas come with a choice of sauce. 

 Pita Pit also comes with an option of drinks. 9.4grams - 11.6 grams of sugar per 200ml pack  

Orders for Glenholme School start on Thursday 8th February 



School Uniform and Dress Code 
Compulsory School Uniform for all Year 0-6 students, The 
dress code has been designed to give students a wide choice 
of options whilst maintaining a school identity.  
 Compulsory School Uniform Sun Hat for Yr 0-6 students in 
 terms 1 and 4 
 Shoes or sandals are to be plain black 
 Socks are to be plain black 
 Girls winter tights to be black 
 Polypropylene or thermals (winter months) worn under the 

school uniform must be black  
 
Notes: 
 Students must wear regulation school uniform, non uniform 

items similar in colour and style are not acceptable. 
 When a student comes to school with incorrect uniform and 

without a notice of explanation, parents are contacted and 
asked to collect their child, and take them home to dress 
them correctly and then return them to school. However the 
school does have items that students can borrow and will 
be instructed to wear for the day. 

 Any non uniform clothing items will be confiscated and must 
be collected by the student at the end of each day or by 
parents. 

 The school accepts no responsibility for any non uniform 
clothing items. 

 All school uniform items should be clearly named. 
 The only jewellery items to be worn are medic alert ID, 

small stud earrings, a wrist watch or items of religious or 
cultural significance. 

 

Glenholme After School Care Programme (GASP) 

This is a private business and available to local district 
students including Glenholme School students. GASP runs 
each afternoon from 3.00-5.30pm (usually in the Glenholme 
school hall but not in term one 2018), on school days only and 
in the holidays. A school holiday programme is also run during 
all school holidays. For more information call at the school 
office to pick up an information pack or contact the 
Programme Director, Mrs Maryanne Roling 3470709 or 021 
1215 599.  
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Change of Address/Contact Numbers 

In the event of a school or a medical emergency the school must have the 
correct contact details for your child/ren.  If you have moved recently or 
have a new phone, please contact the  school office on 3481489 or txt on 
0212455214 with the updated details. Your consideration with regard to 
this matter is greatly appreciated. 

 

Westpac School Banking 

SCHOOL BANKING IS HERE…. Friday mornings in the staffroom 
8.30am—9am 

REMEMBER IT’S NOT HOW MUCH - IT’S HOW OFTEN!!!  School 
banking is every Friday morning before school in the staffroom . 

 

Friends of the School (F.O.T.S) 

The Friends of the School are a very active group who have been involved 
in a number of fundraising schemes and other activities which directly 
benefit the children. This is a very important part of our school and your 
assistance would be greatly appreciated. Parents and whanau are 
welcome to attend any meeting, currently FOTS meet twice a term. Phone 
the school office for further information ph 3481489. 

 

Absences 

If a child is going to be absent from school could you please let the school 
office know as early as possible. A note for the teacher on their return to 
school would also be appreciated. School Office phone number: 348 14 
89 or you can now text Glenholme School on  0212455214. 
 

School App / FaceBook/ School Website 

 Glenholme School has a Facebook page for 
you to view any information and regular 
updates on any sporting and extra curricular 
events happening. 

 Our School App is live!!.  

 Search for ‘Glenholme’ in your App Store or 
Play Store and download. 

 Glenholme School has a website;   www.glenholme.school.nz 

 The School Newsletter can be accessed via these three platforms.  

 



Ranolf Street School Entrance 

Reminder that the Ranolf Street Entrance is not a drop off and or pick up zone. It 

is imperative that the school environment ensures all students are safe at all 

times. After months of redesigning and negotiations, developments will be 

underway shortly for the electronic gate system to be operational again. 

Pedestrian access will be available, based on the previous system, any one 

arriving via the Ranolf Street entrance in a car will need to utilise an intercom 

system.  
 

Lost Property 

We have an ongoing problem with our lost property. We regularly have large piles 

of unnamed and unrecognised clothing.  Currently lost property is kept alongside 

the caretakers shed in the front of the school. Lost clothing is on show for the 

children to look at, and if not claimed within 4 weeks is collected, washed and is 

likely to be on sold in the second hand uniform sales. Any named property is 

given back to the owner. Students are responsible for their clothing, please check 

that children bring items home each day. Please ensure that the school uniform 

is clearly named. 

 

Swimming Pool 

We have a lovely pool. It is heated and well maintained, with good quality    

changing sheds and toilets. We aim to try to teach all children water confidence, 

water safety and basic swimming as a part of the compulsory Health and 

Physical Education Curriculum. Children are expected to swim as part of their 

learning    programme. Please help us by making sure that your child has named 

togs and towel during their swimming weeks.  If your child is too sick to swim 

then a note should be provided to the teacher. We do not allow children with 

open sores to swim for the welfare of all. 

 

Bikes, Scooters, Roller Blades and Skateboards 

These items are no longer appropriate for use in the school grounds. Biking to 

and from school is not effected, however these devices in and around school, 

before or after will no longer be tolerated. For astro-turf care and protection such 

devices are not to be used at anytime. Students that have attended GASP or 

played at school will no longer be able to do so. Thank you for your support and  

understanding. 
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Dental Therapist and Service 

The Rotorua District Health Board has a Mobile Clinic Service that will visit 
Glenholme School. The Mobile Clinic when on site will be situated behind A1 
Classroom. Any dental emergencies parents will need to contact Rotorua District 
Health regarding the nearest operating Dental Service in Rotorua to get 
treatment. Do not contact the school, unfortunately we will not be able to help 
direct you to treatment as it is the Ministry of Health and Rotorua District Health 
Board that manage the dental service and not the school or Ministry of 
Education. 

 

Principals Awards 
Even weeks of school term Principal Award recipients are announced via the 
School Newsletter. Odd weeks of the school term, Principal Award recipients are 
acknowledged at the Friday School Assembly (parents welcome). 
Students receive a printed certificate (with the details of their success and 
achievement), a small gift and recognition in-front of the whole school. 
Those recognised for the Principal Award will sit in the first row of the seats in 
assembly. After assembly recipients retire to the staffroom with Mrs Macfarlane 
and Mrs Thompson for a special morning-tea. Parents and whanau are welcome 
to attend School Assemblies at 9.15am on Fridays to see your child receive their 
acknowledgement. 

This term whilst the school hall is out of action—Principal Awards will be 
presented in the Staffroom at 10am. Parents and whanau are welcome to 
celebrate with their child in the staffroom. 

 
Community of Learning/ Kahui Ako 

The Rotorua Central Community of Learning (CoL) comprises eight schools: 
Glenholme School;  Malfroy School; Whakarewarewa School, Ngakuru School, 
Rotorua Boys’ High School; Rotorua Girls’ High School; Rotorua Intermediate; 
and Rotorua Seventh Day Adventist School. 

The principals, senior leadership and teaching staff have already worked 
collaboratively and have undertaken professional learning and development 
together. A culture of professional sharing and respect exists among these 
schools already and with the introduction of the Rotorua Central CoL/ Kahui Ako 
the schools will continue to developed and enhance these relationships whilst 
undertaking achievement challenges to raise student achievement across all 
eight schools.  

Nancy Macfarlane Principal of Glenholme School is the lead principal for the 
Rotorua Central CoL/ Kahui Ako. This responsibility is fully supported by the 
Glenholme School Board of Trustees and the staff. The CoL/ Kahui Ako 
responsibilities have and will continue to require Mrs Macfarlane’s time and 
professional expertise. However Glenholme School parents and whanau can be 
reassured that the leaders of learning and teaching staff will uphold the 
expectations to ensure our tamariki are provided with the skills, will and thrill to 
become assessment capable learners 



 
Glenholme School 

 
149 Ranolf Street 

Rotorua 
Ph: 07 3481489 

 
Email:  

office@ 
glenholme. 
school.nz 

 
 

Website: 
www.glenholme.sch

ool.nz 

Coming School Events 
6th Feb  Waitangi Day Observed 

7th Feb  Pre-School Classes Start C9 1.45pm 

8th Feb  Meet the Teacher Afternoon 3.15pm 

   BOT Meeting 6pm 

12th—16th Feb Education Review Office 

13th-14th Feb Mind Plus Starts  

23rd Feb  TEACHER ONLY DAY 

27th Feb  Young Leaders Camp 

6th-8th March Hockey sessions for Tihi-o-tonga 

12th –16th  March Swimming sessions for Tihi-o-tonga 

13th March  Pukehangi/ Pukeroa  Athletics 

14th-16th March Hockey sessions for  

   Whakapoungakau  

14th March  Pukehangi/ Pukeroa  Athletics PP Day 

   (postponement date) 

29th March  BOT Meeting 6pm 

30th March  Good Friday  

2nd April  Easter Monday Observed 

3rd April  Easter Tuesday Observed 

10th April  Class and Individual Photos 

   Academic Achievement Discussions 

   3.30pm—7.30pm 

11th April  Academic Achievement Discussions 

   3.30pm—7.30pm 

12th April  Academic Achievement Discussions 

   3.30pm—7.30pm  

13th April  End of Term One  

 School Term Dates - 2018 

Term One:  Wednesday 31st Jan– 13th April        

Term Two:  30th April – 6th July         

Term Three: 23rd
 
July – 28th September        

Term Four : 15
th
 October – 19

th
 December 

“Go for it” 

 

Absences or  

Changes of 
Contact Details 

 

Office phone  
number:  

348-1489  
or you can text on  

0212455214. 


